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Congratulations to our 2019 Student Representative Council (SRC) members for 2019. These students were voted 

in by their class peers to represent their class at SRC meetings, where fundraising, charity work and school 

improvements are discussed. Thanks to Cr John Mason who spoke to the whole school about leadership and 

presented the students with their badges. 
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ROSS’S REPORT 

Congratulations to our new SRC members on their leadership role for 2019. I am fortunate enough to take on the 

role as teacher in charge of SRC this year and I am looking forward to working with the students. Thanks to Cr Mason 

who gave our students lots to think about as he spoke about leadership at the assembly.                                                                    

Well done to the 21 students who competed 

with such enthusiasm and effort at our 

District Swimming Carnival yesterday. The 

spirit, sportsmanship and persistence 

demonstrated by our students was a credit 

to them. Good luck to the 18 students who 

have qualified to compete at Division level in 

Seymour next week.  

 

The F/1/2 classes are holding their Open Classrooms this afternoon. It is a great opportunity for parents to find out 

some more information about what is happening in the junior part of the school, and for the children to show you 

around their learning space. Unfortunately, I had a last minute change of meeting date so I am unable to be there 

this afternoon. The Senior School will be sending home a written brochure with 2019 information. 

 
BOOKS & REQUISITES - Books and requisite fees for this year are $140.00 per student. If 
payment is received in Term 1 the cost will be $130.00. Payment may be made by cash, cheque 
card or direct credit. 
  
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) – Families eligible for this payment should call 
into the Office and complete an application form. If you applied for the CSEF at our school in 
2018 you do not need to reapply for 2019. A new form will need to be completed only if you have 
a child starting school for the first time, if your child has changed school or if your family 
circumstances have changed. To be eligible you need to have a valid (on either the 1st day of term 
1 or 2) means-tested concession card or be a temporary foster parent. CSEF payment of $125.00 
per year, can be used towards the cost of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL (SRC) 

 

Starting on Monday the 23rd of February, the grade 6 SRC members will be selling Zooper 

Doopers at lunchtime in order to raise money for the Young Leaders Day in Melbourne. Each icy 

pole will be 50c and we will be selling them for 10 days. 

 

                                             DATES TO REMEMBER                                                                                                                     

FEBRUARY                                                                                                                         

Thursday 21st – F-2 Open Classrooms 3:15 – 4:15pm                                       

Wednesday 27th – Division Swimming Sports - Seymour 

MARCH                                                                                                                             

Monday 4th – School Photos                                                                                      

Wednesday 6th – Regional Swimming Sports – Shepparton                            

Wednesday 6th – Sale Yards Canteen                                                                                      

Monday 18th – Young Leaders Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



VISUAL ART 

 

 

 

Students from Grades 4 to 6 have constructed 

amazing light sculptures using cane and rice 

paper, as well as cover paper and cellophane, for 

the Night Market this Saturday night in Euroa. 

 

 

 

 

 

YOU CAN DO IT 

 

Resilience 

Bailey Thomson 5/6T Zeke Mundy 4/5S 

Cameron Mackrell 5/6T  

 

Organisation 

Zeke Mundy 4/5S Cale Robertson 4/5S 
Marnie Salter  4/5S  

 

Persistence 

Jack Sheridan 4/5S Eleck Sibanda 2/3D 

 

Getting Along  

Aaron VanDenBerghe 4/5S Sophia Williams 4/5S 

Taylah Ash 5/6T Cameron Mackrell 5/6T 

Jessica Lipscombe F/1W Shayna-Rose Buckle 4/5S 

Zaki Chambers 2/3D Oscar Nichol 2/3D 

Haimi Wolfenden 2/3D  
 

 

 



Euroa and District Badminton Association (EDBA)  

EDBA are hitting off for the 2019 season with practise/grading nights to be held at the 

stadium at the Euroa Secondary College on Monday the 4th and 11th of March.  Everyone is 

welcome, practice to start at 7:00pm. 

Competition is to begin on the 18th of March and games will commence each Monday at 7pm. Fees: Adults $100, 

students/juniors $80 and if three or more members play from the same family, there is a discount of $10 per player. 

There is also an early bird discount of $10 if fees are paid by the 6th of May and a payment plan can be arranged. 

There is also a couple of courts free for junior coaching or for those just wanting an odd hit - $2 / night / player.   

The association this year is going to conduct a raffle for fundraising and will again man one of the Rotary barbeques 

at the Euroa Farmers Market – date to be advised.  Already the association has been able to purchase a number of 

new nets with funds raised from our raffle efforts last year.  

And lastly, something new – the association is going to run an encouragement award with the prize being a new 

racquet to the value of $100. This is not necessarily for the best and fairest but for a player who commits to playing 

each week, turns up on time, encourages all those in the competition etc.  

We look forward to seeing everyone back and welcoming new members. 

For more information please see the Euroa and District Badminton Association Facebook page, or contact Shae Van 

Der Schoor shae.vanderschoor@myriad-it.com or 0412 576 380 or Brent Moore on 0423 863 442.   
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